Organiser’s comments

When I was "invited" to obtain permission for an ARDF event, I thought 
it would be a good opportunity to host it in a forest which had not 
previously been visited by us, and perhaps in an area of the country 
which was some way from our regular haunts.  My thoughts turned to the 
areas which had been mapped by my regular orienteering club, and Dymock 
Forest seemed to fit the bill, being located towards south Wales and the 
South West, with the motorway M50 running through it to provide access.

Dymock is a bit bigger than many of our venues, so I reasoned that a 
single band event making full use of the main part of the area (but not 
crossing the motorway) would provide enough of a challenge for most 
people, without the need to provide a secondary competition on another 
band.  The multi-Tx set kindly made available by David Deane made this 
possible, and I drew up a plan to deploy 7 transmitters.

There was always some doubt whether I would be fit enough on the day to 
set out this number of transmitters in an area of this size without 
help, so my plan was to have 3 of them in the less accessible centre of 
the main forest block, with the other 4 closer to reasonable road access 
points near the edges.  As circumstances dictated, I wasn't able to 
actually deploy any of them myself, so I am most grateful to Bob for 
relieving me of that job, and for incurring an overnight stay nearby in 
order to do so.

Dymock proved quite a good area for a 2m event, with its moderately 
undulating topography and devious path system.  Much of it is pleasant 
woodland, but there is more rampant bramble and other grot than would be 
ideal.  I found myself a bit constrained by concentrating the event in 
the nicer bits of the forest, and not forcing routes across the nasty 
bits away from the paths.

Unfortunately transmitter 3 failed to come on at the appointed hour, so 
rather than delay the start by substituting a spare we decided to 
continue with a 6 Transmitter event.  I think the competitors found this 
still provided enough challenge.  The reason for the failure is being 
investigated, but there is suspicion that the torrential rain overnight 
penetrated the weather protection.  Indeed, further heavy showers were 
forecast, and we were lucky that apart from one shower whilst we were 
getting organised, it turned out to be a lovely day.

My thanks go to Geoffrey Foster for being my chauffeur and general 
assistant, and to all who helped by collecting in the transmitters and 
doing other jobs.  I also acknowledge the help of the Forestry 
Commission in granting permission, and Harlequins Orienteering Club for 
providing the map files.
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